

### East North East Divisional Community Safety Partnership Meeting 8<sup>th</sup> September 2011, 2:00pm The Reginald Centre

<b>Present:</b>	Melanie Jones	West Yorkshire Police (Chair)
	Bev Yearwood	East North East Area Management, LCC
	Sharon Hughes	East North East Area Management, LCC
	Martyn Stenton	LCC Community Safety
	Nigel Kirk	WYFS
	Peter Mudge	Outer East Area Management, LCC
	Steve Vowles	ENEHL
	Vicky Fuggles	Youth Service
	Cllr Brian Selby	Killingbeck and Seacroft Ward Councillor
	Jon Lund	Youth Offending Service
	Jeremy Lunn	Aire Valley Homes
	Leanne Manning	East North East Area Management, LCC (Minutes)

**Apologies:** Tim Kingsman, Joy Fry

		Action
<b>1.0</b>	<b>Minutes of Previous Meeting</b>	
1.1	Agreed as an accurate record.	
<b>2.0</b>	<b>Matters Arising</b>	
2.1	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li><b>(2.1 regarding support of victim liaison officer)</b> there was a pilot in Burmantofts and Richmond Hill with help from the tenant involvement officer from East North East Homes. Around 15-16 people attended the meeting. A review meeting took place and positive feed back was received from residents in attendance. Overall this was very beneficial, the only problem was with conversations getting diverted into the criminal justice system. As part of the OBA for this ward we will look at a forum /market style event and bring all residents groups together.</li> <li><b>(4.1 regarding students parking at Burmantofts and Richmond Hill getting targeted by vehicle crime)</b> Still to progress. Meeting on 15<sup>th</sup> September.</li> <li><b>(3.5 regarding sharing information on burglaries)</b> Police are now sending through all burglary information on a daily basis from the area and SV has been analysing. It has shown much fewer local authority tenants are victims of burglary dwelling, further analysis of Almo properties has shown the type of burglaries e.g. 30% sneak ins. It was discussed that this should be mirrored at Aire Valley Homes properties. A suggestion was put forward to identify if there had been attempts on properties that have had burglar alarms fitted – SV to send BY list to of properties to check against</li> <li><b>(4.2 Lottery Bid)</b> The lottery bid didn't get through the first stage of acceptance. Steve Lake has been back in touch with them for in-depth feedback on the submissions and it has been agreed that this will be resubmitted in the next 2 weeks with tighter outcomes.</li> </ul>	<p><b>BY</b></p> <p><b>SV</b></p>

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• <b>(5.1 BME Satisfaction Gap)</b> Issues getting picked up by gang prevention strategy.</li> <li>• <b>(6.1 POCA)</b> Cllr Lamb is the new POCA rep.</li> </ul>	
<b>3.0</b>	<b>Burglary Update / Outcome Based Accountability Sessions</b>	
3.1	Mel Jones explained that this month has been very challenging. There has been small rises across every neighbourhood apart from Killingbeck and Seacroft which have seen a decrease. The focus on the next few months will be on offenders living in the area as significant offenders affect the number of burglaries.	
3.2	Chapel Allerton OBA has been brought forward to October instead of April Next Year following on from Burmantofts and Richmond Hill.	
3.3	The burglary pilot regarding most active / amber burglary nominal's is to commence on 20 <sup>th</sup> September where partners will be expected to sign up to the new process which almost mirrors the case conferencing of IOM. Inspector Reed and BY are ensuring that the new Burglary task force are invited to avoid duplication and hopefully strengthen the process with some additional resources.	
<b>4.0</b>	<b>Recent Chapeltown Disorder</b>	
4.1	Mel Jones explained about the recent disorder in Chapeltown that started nationally on 8 <sup>th</sup> August. At 7pm Gavin Clark was shot and problems started with police after a police dog got off its lead and bit a 14 year old boy. On the Monday night a group from the younger end were out targeting Asian people, a car was set of fire on Chapeltown road and attacks on police and firemen. On Tuesday a group was moving around Chapeltown and Harehills targeting mosques and faith centres. Wednesday and Thursday there were difficult meetings that took place with different communities. The next night Chapeltown was locked down by police and no further disorder took place.	
4.2	Mel explained that Carnival was the next challenge for Chapeltown but the amount of police on the streets was increased and no serious incidents happened. Next year the focus needs to be on the top tent as some of the music was found offensive and complaints were made. There is also the funeral of Gavin Clark and Bonfire night that are still to come and may spark off disorder.	
4.3	A Core groups of youth in Chapeltown are at risk of becoming long term criminals/ next Tier 2 Offenders. MJ is having discussions on how these should be dealt with and looking at getting a structure to dismantle the group. It was proposed that the current ASB /Challenge support group for Chapeltown should be the framework and may involve inviting more partners, such as YOS and youth services. Both YOS and Youth service were happy to get involved. Inspector Davison and Steve Lake chair the meeting so will be in touch.	<b>SL to make contact</b>
4.4	Leeds Mela is taking place on Sunday 18 <sup>th</sup> September at Roundhay Park. Police staffing levels have been increased.	
<b>5.0</b>	<b>Review of PACT meetings across NPT's</b>	
5.1	BY and MJ informed the group that a review will be taken on current PACT meetings, there is a different level of attendance across the division but some meetings are very poorly attended and do not represent the neighbourhood. The NPT Inspectors will be asked to look at their area and be innovative in developing how PACTS will be addressed in 2012 (Ian), a commitment has been given for Inspectors to discuss proposals with ward councillors. Some Pacts have now been linked to council forums particularly in the Outer East area to avoid strain on officers to attend meetings.	

<b>6.0</b>	<b>POCA</b>	
6.1	Bev Yearwood explained we got £3000 last quarter for POCA but with all the pending applications this got spent straight away so it was proposed not to hold applications this time until we get the money through to ensure a fair chance of applying .	
6.2	SV will publicise POCA in the ALMO news letter along with an article around ' Why should they' asking people if they know anyone living beyond means.	<b>SV</b>
<b>7.0</b>	<b>PCSO's / Environmental Works</b>	
7.1	It was agreed that PCSO's would take some responsibility for environmental works. BY and MJ working currently on a protocol that links to the existing neighbourhood management tasking framework.	
<b>8.0</b>	<b>Performance Framework / Exec Highlight Reports</b>	
8.1	To be circulated electronically.	<b>BY</b>
<b>9.0</b>	<b>Any Other Business</b>	
9.1	BY is currently trying to secure a new representative from Adult Social Care.	<b>BY</b>
<b>10.0</b>	<b>Next DCSP Meeting</b>	
<b>10.1</b>	15 <sup>th</sup> December 2pm-4pm at The Reginald Centre, Chapeltown Road.	